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PUBLIC NOTICE 

PROPOSED REMEDIAL ACTION DECISION 
MAGNOLIA METALS, AUBURN, NE 

 
Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality 

Waste Management Division 
Remediation Section 

 
Notice is hereby given pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. §81-15,185 that the Nebraska Department of 
Environmental Quality (NDEQ) is proposing approval of the Remedial Action Plan (RAP) for the 
Magnolia Metals facility, 63859 730th Road, Auburn, Nebraska.  This proposed determination is in 
accordance with Neb. Rev. Stat. §81-15,185. The Magnolia Metals facility is located in the 
northwest quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 16, Township 05 North, Range 14 East, 
Nemaha County, Nebraska.   
 
Soil at this site is contaminated with lead as a result of previous operations. Groundwater was 
investigated and was not found to be contaminated. The proposed final soil cleanup levels are 
shown in Table 1. The NDEQ is proposing the following remedial actions: 1) soil with lead 
exceeding the proposed cleanup level of 750 mg/kg will either be excavated and disposed of off-
site or covered with an engineered cover or clean soil cap; and 2) an institutional control will be 
used to prohibit residential development of the site or disturbance of the engineered cover or 
clean soil cap. 
 

Table 1. Proposed Final Cleanup Level at Magnolia Metals  

Contaminant Concentration 
Lead 750 milligrams per kilogram (mg/kg)* 

*Based on NDEQ VCP Remediation Goals (RGs) for industrial sites, soil direct contact exposure pathway  
 
Any person may receive additional information, submit comments regarding the proposed 
actions, or request a public hearing, in writing, on or before September 20, 2012.  A request for 
hearing must state the nature of the issues to be raised and all arguments and factual grounds 
supporting such position.  If the Director grants a public hearing, the hearing will be advertised 
by public notice at least 30 days prior to its occurrence.  Comments and requests should be 
mailed to:  

Mr. David Haldeman 
Waste Management Division 

Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality 
PO Box 98922 

Lincoln, NE 68509-8922 
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Contact:  The proposed RAP, public notice, fact sheet and supporting documents are available for 
review at the Auburn Memorial Library at 1810 Courthouse Ave., Auburn, Nebraska.  Library 
hours are MWF 10-5; TT 10-8 and Sat 10-4. These materials are also located at the office of the 
Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality, 1200 N Street, Suite 400, The Atrium, Lincoln, 
NE. Please notify NDEQ if alternate formats of materials are needed by September 5, 2012 by 
calling (402) 471-2186.  TDD users may call 711 and ask the relay operator to call NDEQ at (402) 
471-2186.  Further information may be obtained from Mike Felix, Remediation Section, (402) 
471-4210. 
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